Minutes of a Meeting of All Saints’ Landbeach PCC

held in The Old School 

on Thursday 18 January 2018 at 7.30 pm 

Present:  The Revd Paul Butler (in the Chair), Mr John Buckley, Dr Ray Gambell (Minutes), 

Mrs Jane Oakes, Mr Robert Stripe, Mr Nicholas Small (Treasurer). 

1. Opening prayers 

Paul led the opening prayers. 


2. Apologies for absence 

None, all present. 

3.   Items of Any Other Business for discussion in item 13     

 Churchyard Burials.

4.  Minutes of the PCC meeting held on 16 November 2017

4.1
   Approval of minutes 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 16 November 2017 were approved and signed.  

4.2 Any Matters Arising 

4.2.1   Services 

Following the decisions taken at the last meeting, the first Songs of Praise service was held in collaboration with the Landbeach & Milton Baptists, led by Jane, with Robert playing the organ.  A good number of people attended, and it was judged a successful start. 

Paul has not made any provision for 1662 Evening Prayer on the second Sundays in the current quarter. 

Paul has still to consult with the Waterbeach congregation and PCC to see how the service times in St John’s might be modified to facilitate appropriate changes. 

4.2.2 Toilet Twinning 

The church toilet is now officially twinned with one in Liberia.  A photograph is on display in All Saints’. 

4.2.3 Christmas Cards 

The very attractive Christmas cards, setting out all the services in the village, were printed and distributed as planned.  Especial thanks were expressed to John for making this happen.  

4.2.4 War Grave 
The Commonwealth War Grave Commission has formally recorded the war grave in the churchyard and will supply the notices for display in due course. 

4.2.5   Cycle rack 

Because of Ray’s indisposition since the last meeting, there has been no progress on this.  

4.2.6   Re-suspension of Presentation


The formal notice of the Suspension of Presentation has been put on display on the notice board in the South Porch.  

5.
Quinquennial Works & Servery

5.1 Faculty 

Iain Frearson is finalising the modifications to the specification for the Quinquennial Works and new Servery.  He is confirming the four tenders, and will provide guidance on which one to engage.   He is also, on Ray’s request, asking a Quantity Surveyor to give an estimate for carrying out the full QI works, so we might consider applying for funds to cover the complete programme of repairs identified.  The Servery component of the work on its own which might be the subject of separate funding requests to bodies supporting initiatives for community development. 

We need to consult with the village community about disposal of the pews, possibly by  

an insert in What’s On.    This will be done when the formal Faculty application is ready for submission.

5.2  Fund Raising

Paul and Ray will meet with Sarah Odell when Ray is fully recovered and the definite cost details are available.   


6. Church Security
In light of our recent concerns it was decided to keep the church closed for the duration of the school Christmas holidays for security. 

7.    Safeguarding Training 

Ray has still to contact the Safeguarding Officer for details of the new requirements for PCC members.  

8.    Deanery Synod 

Robert had circulated the Minutes from the meeting held on 9 November. The next meetings scheduled are: 21 February 2018 - Oakington; 16July – Waterbeach; 8 November – Willingham. 

9.  Treasurer’s Report  


9.1
  Balances 


The balances in the current and deposit accounts shown in the statement prepared by Nicholas were examined. 

9.2      Domestic Insurance

Ecclesiastical Insurance has made a donation to All Saints’ for a domestic insurance taken out by a church member.  

9.3 Annual Accounts 

The PCC reviewed the draft Annual Accounts for 2017 prepared by Nicholas.  These will need to be Independently Examined before presentation to the Annual Parochial Church Meeting. 

10. Fundraising / Outreach Events 

Come and Sing (parts of) Messiah – 10 March 2018.  Jane has the arrangements in hand. 

Other events already advertised in the village : - 

Songs from the Shows with Lisa Olsworth-Peter – possibly May. 

Garden Party – July 14. 

Pudding Evening – October. 


Ray suggested holding a Gift Day, perhaps combined with the opportunity to Bid for a Pew.  This was deferred for consideration until we have firm details of the programme of works. 
11.    Minister’s Items 


Paul reported that he has made a number of pastoral visits. 


He commented on the numbers attending the Crib Service (98) and the Christingle Service (82), as well as the Beer and Carols event held in the Social Club. The Christmas Midnight/ Christmas Day service may need to be reconsidered again this year. 


The Annual Parochial Church Meeting will be held on Sunday 15 April, after the service of Morning Worship. 

12.    Correspondence 

  None.

13.    Any Other Business 



Churchyard Burials

There have been three requests in the past 18 months for people to be buried in All Saints’ churchyard who have no connection with Landbeach.  The Pastoral Measures Code of Practice allows a minister to give his consent, and the PCC agreed that it too should be consulted on a case-by-case basis.   

14.    Date of next meeting 

Thursday 15 March 2018.  

The meeting closed with sharing the Grace at 8.30 pm.  







